
Guidelines for Published Scholarship in a Language other than English 
 
Any candidate for promotion whose scholarship includes published articles or books in a 
language other than English must include an abstract summarizing the contents of each 
such publication for the review process.  If the publication is a book, the candidate may 
decide to provide an abstract of each chapter of the book.  Alternatively, the candidate 
may decide that an abstract summarizing the purpose of the work and its principal 
conclusions would be sufficient.  Abstracts may not be necessary for creative works 
composed in a language other than English such as a poem.  Any uncertain case should 
be referred to the Dean of the appropriate school or college for a decision.  
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